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We have spent some time on ‘pupil voice’ this week: Mr Bell will be sending round a set of questions for pupils 

to answer about their subjects, as opposed to the whole school. We use the results as a litmus test for the 

effectiveness of the education we deliver and inform areas for development. It’s important to tell the pupils that 

we do listen, and act and their voice is responded to. 

No doubt some families will show a great deal of interest in the coronation this weekend. Some may show no 

interest. It’s not for me to promote a republican or monarchist viewpoint. However, the coronation is an historic 

event in the life of a country. On that basis alone I would hope our pupils have opportunity to witness the 

occasion live at some point. I think it’s healthy if communities have some common focal point for conversation 

and interaction. Like the weather, good or bad, you can’t avoid it and it’s always a good topic to chat about. 

A reminder that Monday 8th is a bank holiday and school re-opens on Tuesday 9th May. 

Head Master’s Message: 



Build your Character Benchmarks 

Certificate 

Know someone building their 

Cultural Capital?                              

Click to nominate. 

m.bell@ 

“Democracy cannot succeed unless those who express their choice are prepared to choose wisely. 

The real safeguard of democracy, therefore, is education.” 

                                                                                    Franklin D. Roosevelt (former President of USA) 

 

Arbor keeps a record of Character development. Click ‘Statistics’, ‘Character Points’ - expand menu.  

Do you know someone 

who is building their 

character? Click to 

nominate a pupil. 

Investing in character 

development together! 

The first round of pupil voice is now complete. 453 pupils responded and gave a great 

insight into their experiences of life at North Cestrian.  

There is now a second round of pupil voice to find out about pupils’ experiences in their 

subjects. In order to effectively collate the information, each class is sent their own link to 

the survey (so a generic link or QR cannot be created here). 

PLEASE LOOK FOR THE LINK TO THE SECOND ROUND OF PUPIL VOICE—YOUR 

EXPERIENCES IN SUBJECTS — ON YOUR EMAIL. 

 

Pupils will have one week to complete the Forms Questionnaire. As always, I encourage 

parents share in your child’s review! 

Pupils are guided in 8 character traits of NCS’s character education programme. In lessons 

and beyond school, pupils have opportunities to pursue new discoveries and are assisted 

to own the next steps in the development. Click the poster! 

Enter the North Cestrian School Character Education Website by clicking the photo of 

the British Museum below.                                                                                                                 

You will find…                                                                                                                                   

The Character Development opportunities and news of pupils thriving and leading rich 

and fulfilling lives.                                                                                                                                      

Hooks for your curiosity hooked in the Cultural Capital opportunities and a chance to 

show off your sophistication. 

In 2022… 

93% of pupils said that they felt safe at school all the time. So, we listened to 

those pupils who said they didn’t feel safe at school and tried to act on their 

advice. Since then, we  

Removed all queuing outside (where there was potential for “queue jumping” and “older 

pupils pushing in”) in favour of safe and calm queuing inside and by sitting down in the 

Dining Hall, provided separate spaces and doors for Key Stage 3 and Key Stage 4 pupils. 

Some younger pupils felt unsafe with older pupils in toilets or on the playground at the 

same time, so we have provided separate toilets for Key Stage 3 and Key Stage 4, enable 

different lunch times so younger pupils are at leisure while older ones are in lessons (and 

vice versa), ensure that we protect playground space for calm, relaxation (and give over 

just the lower playground to ball games.  

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=BMpVtRm7BkGSpgMFydIHTQXATWouq4hJi0G5-4C8dedURE9ZVFFBMUU4VU5JV1RMTEI5S1NMWkZCSy4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=BMpVtRm7BkGSpgMFydIHTQXATWouq4hJi0G5-4C8dedURE9ZVFFBMUU4VU5JV1RMTEI5S1NMWkZCSy4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=BMpVtRm7BkGSpgMFydIHTQXATWouq4hJi0G5-4C8dedUQ0EyOVVYMFRLUjhEV0o5SldCUTVKODQ5Ny4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=BMpVtRm7BkGSpgMFydIHTQXATWouq4hJi0G5-4C8dedUQ0EyOVVYMFRLUjhEV0o5SldCUTVKODQ5Ny4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=BMpVtRm7BkGSpgMFydIHTQXATWouq4hJi0G5-4C8dedUQ0EyOVVYMFRLUjhEV0o5SldCUTVKODQ5Ny4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=BMpVtRm7BkGSpgMFydIHTQXATWouq4hJi0G5-4C8dedUQ0EyOVVYMFRLUjhEV0o5SldCUTVKODQ5Ny4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=BMpVtRm7BkGSpgMFydIHTQXATWouq4hJi0G5-4C8dedUQ0EyOVVYMFRLUjhEV0o5SldCUTVKODQ5Ny4u
https://northcestrian.sharepoint.com/:b:/s/SLT/EdNFAt1rsqpGvRMZv0WXRKkBIYs6S5l1pHaUWdMKjB5E3g?e=NZMPX5
https://www.northcestrian.co.uk/page/?title=Character&pid=122


Are mobile phones harming pupils’ concentration?  

The latest research has shown that mobile phones pose problems for students’ 

attention in various aspects of their lives, from hindering their learning to reducing 

enjoyment and engagement in other activities.  

A recent studies have suggested that.. 

• students check their phones on average every 8.6 minutes! 

• students who spent more time on phone apps were less likely to get their 

schoolwork done and more likely to lose track of time. 

• the blue light emitted by mobile phones can cause eye strain, fatigue, and disrupts 

sleep patterns.  This further reduces the ability to concentrate and study 

effectively. 

• the mere presence of a mobile phone can make students miss out on the full 

experience of a fun activity. Notifications, messages, and social media alerts can 

easily distract them from the present moment and harm both their engagement 

and enjoyment. 

Possible solutions: 

• Limit notifications by changing settings to choose what is notified and when.  

• Let friends know when you are back online to ensure they aren’t disturbed 

and to avoid the temptation of texting during a studying session. 

• Declare study space/desk a phone-free zone to help improve focus and 

productivity. Out of sight, out of mind is the key here. Establishing a rule that 

keeps their phone completely out of their way will increase students’ focus 

on the task at hand and eliminate any potential digital disruptions.  

• Use apps to help limit screen time - apps like Forest incentivises users to 

refrain from touching their phones for a set period of time by allowing a 

digital plant to grow as a reward for their discipline.  

Year 10 & 11 
*Make sure parents complete the online form 

to give permissions for study leave.  

 

Email s.askey@northcestrian.co.uk if you 
have not received the form. 

Make sure that you have had a copy of the NCS 
Exam Handbook and have completed the 
online declaration to say that you have read, 
and understand, the examination rules for 
written exams and coursework if it is relevant 
to you.   

Copies can be found on the school website 

here 

Year 10 Exams 2-12th May 
Business & Music only for 8.30am on May 2nd 

All Y10 pupils in school for 11am English exam. 

Early finish to school 3rd-11th May with parental permission*. 

 

All pupils in school full time from Friday 12th May 2023 

Year 11 Study Leave 
May 15th-26th all Y11 in school from 8.30am.   

Early finish with parental permission*. 

June 5th onwards, in school for exams only. Some revision/study sessions will 

be offered during this time. 

 

All expected to attend Maths sessions P3-4 June 5th and June 13th     

 

https://www.telegraph.co.uk/news/2018/08/01/decade-smartphones-now-spend-entire-day-every-week-online/
https://www.forestapp.cc/
mailto:s.askey@northcestrian.co.uk
https://www.northcestrian.co.uk/_site/data/files/pupils/4040AEB46180BDC6555BF3CD6486BBF4.pdf


Business Simulation 

A week before Easter we were giving the opportunity to enter a business 

simulation competition against other schools from around the world. 

With a very short deadline to ensure we had a place, I chose the students 

who would enter on behalf of the school. It was great that I had students 

who had demonstrated passion for Business through their own 

autonomy, which made it easy to decide who to select. 

Eleora, Sami and Ryan have been working together as Team Paradisio 

since 17th April. They completed 3 hours training to go through the first 

two round of the competition. 

They are competing against 95 teams from 36 countries. They currently 

stand in first place in their group. 

 

Outstanding Learners 

Year 11 - Arishma A and Anna W, demonstrate each lesson the importance 

of coming to lesson with a purpose. They seek every opportunity to use feedback and improve each response. 

Year 10 - Jad A has shown lots of responsibility recently, ensuring his time in lesson is focused on his academic 

performance. 

Year 10 Azka S -  demonstration passion for the subject, using her lunch break to sit with me and develop her 

answers in line with the specification. 

Year 11 

Since we returned from the Easter break, Year 11 have been focussing on revision. Students have been given the 

opportunity to highlight topics they want further support with and tailor the remaining lessons to meet their 

needs. 

We have been able to get the insights from some experienced examiners and it is important that students 

continue to make use of this in the build up to the GCSEs. 



With more and more online tools and platforms being 
made available every day, stay up to date with tips to 
keep your child safe online. There are a range of 
guides for different platforms and games available 
here: https://nationalonlinesafety.com/guides 



 
YEAR 7 NOTICE 
 
 
I hope you are enjoying the improved weather and longer days. As Year 7 enter their final term at North Cestrian, we are 
likely to have improved weather. Can I issue a notice that students should not be coming to school with water pistols, or wa-
ter balloons, nor should students be spraying each other with water bottles. I appreciate this may be good harmless fun at a 
weekend, a holiday, or an evening, however it’s not appropriate school behaviour. Anyone found with water pistols will be 
sanctioned, have them removed and disposed of. Thank you for your support. 
As we move in to this final term, please use this as a chance to work with your young person on their next steps. Following 
on from parents evening, does your young person know how to make improvements? Do they know where they can access 
revision materials? Do they know how to access the Cultural Capital opportunities? If they don’t, and you’re not able to help 
them either, please encourage them to check in with their form tutor so they can flourish in the final term. I would encour-
age everyone to try and take on a Cultural Capital opportunity. Have a lovely bank holiday weekend. 
 
Mr Bailey 



JULY 2023  




